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CITY COUNCIL BILL #11-0791/ SIMULATED SLOT
MACHINES - LICENSE FEE AND REGISTRATION TAX

The Honorable President and November 17, 2011
Members of the City Council

City Hall, Room 400

100 North Holliday Street

The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #11-0791, for the purpose of
modifying certain provisions governing quarterly payments of the license fees and registration
tax for simulated slot machines; providing for the retroactive application of these
modifications; conforming, correcting, and clarifying related provisions; providing for a
special effective date; and generally relating to the licensing, registration, and regulation of
amusement devices.

The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #11-0791, which generally
addresses fees and licenses required for simulated slot machines. As this bill amends portions
of City Code Article 15 (Licensing and Regulation) alone, Planning takes no position on this
bill, and defers to the Department of Finance.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Wolde Ararsa, Division Chief, Land Use and
Urban Design Division at 410-396-4488.

TIS/W Alewt

cc: Ms. Kaliope Parthemos, Deputy Mayor
Mr. Peter O’Malley, Chief of Staff
Ms. Angela Gibson, Mayor’s Office
The Honorable Bill Henry, Council Rep. to Planning Commission
Mr. David Tanner, BMZA
Mr. Geoffrey Veale, Zoning Administration
Ms. Nikol Nabors-Jackson, DHCD
Mr. Nicholas Blendy, DHCD
Ms. Barbara Zektick, DOT
Ms. Elena DiPietro, Law Dept.
Ms. Karen Randle, Council Services



